
Here I am suggesting for the first time (see last paragraph) to use occurrence records for a 
workflow to create the Area of Habitat (AOH) of species: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Stuart thinks this is an isolated case and not a common feature of expert range maps: 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Here I am suggesting a first approximation to the workflow:  
 

 
 
This is a key email: Stuart says it just not possible to do such workflow.  
 
 

 
 
 
And Stuart definitely did not wanted to go that route:  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Even one of his most important collaborators, Clinton Jenkins, thought the problem with that 
map was an isolated case: 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 



Later in meetings with Stuart, he suggested I had to do the same comparison with a lot more 
species, to prove it was not an isolated case.  I am still suggesting to use occurrence points.  
 



In this email from American Bird Conservancy (ABC), the tension is evident between my desire 
to do a new workflow, versus the needs of ABC. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Here I send Stuart for the first time a first suggestion for the workflow 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Here I have produced with my workflow maps for more species. I’m still trying to convince him 
this is important 
 



 
 
So, in the reply below Stuart is finally acknowledging that using occurrence records is 
important. 
 



 
 
 
I kept producing maps to show him it was worth it to create a new protocol 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Finally, Stuart is agreeing with me on the necessity to produce a new workflow 
 

 



 
 
 
 
Note that up to this point there is still no consensus on the steps of the workflow and then I left 
the lab due to workplace harassment. 


